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NEWSLETTER 2 Term  1 

Friday 27th September 2024 

Dear Chiddingly Families,  

We’ve had lots going on these past two weeks, including Year 6 went to Safety In Action and learnt      
important safety skills. Both Willow and Sycamore Class have been doing brilliantly at their swimming 
lessons this term. Most classes have had a brilliant Forest School session already (just Sycamore to go)! 
Plus, we all had our individual photos taken and they look fabulous! Please check with the school office if 
you haven’t yet received your ordering code. Mrs Dann 

Reminders 

 Willow and Sycamore—please remember 

they have swimming on Tuesdays. 

 Sycamore Class have Forest School on                

Thursday 3rd October. Please wear kit to 

school. Oak Class have it on Thursday 10th 

October. Oak Class will change at school. 

 All  parents — you will have received an 

email regarding the Flu Vaccination. Please 

follow the instructions if you would like your 

child to have it on 17th October.  

Skills Builders (Next Two Weeks) 

You are welcome to join us in our  celebration                   

assemblies on Fridays at 9.15am.   

Friday 4th October 

Oak — Miley  Beech —  Daisy 

Willow — Alex   Sycamore — William 

Friday 11th October 

Oak — Liam  Beech —  Ella 

Willow — Alicia  Sycamore — Lyla 

Skills Builders (Last Two Weeks) 



Positivity Board 

 

Attendance 

The Pioneer Federation goal is an average attendance rate of 97%, recognising that each school day          
provides opportunities for learning, as well as social and emotional development. It is noticeable when 

students miss school as it impacts on their progress.  

 

Less than 94.9% - Red 

95 to 96.4% - Amber 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green 

100% - Gold 

Whole school this week: 90.39% 

Whole school this year: 94.61% 

 

Oak: 99.24% 

Beech: 87.65% 

Willow: 88.89% 

Sycamore: 90.04% 

Well done, Oak! 



Oak 

We have been busy learning all about Harvest. By following the stories of The Little Red Hen, Rosie's 
Walk and Oliver's Vegetables, we have learnt lots about life on the farm - we baked our own bread, 
made vegetable prints, sang lots of Harvest songs and built some farmyards in our construction area. 
We've also been busy discussing our families, where we live, what we look like, and how our differences 
are what make us special!   

Class Updates 



Beech 
We have been very busy in Beech Class. The children have been investigating the weather and learning 

about the wind, the children blew bubbles to find out how strong the wind was and observed the                   

direction the bubbles moved in. In PSHE we have been making our own mood monsters to explore                 

emotions.  We have been very busy in maths making using lots of different equipment to explore place 

value and in history we have been looking at different pieces of evidence used in the Great Fire of                 

London. 



Willow 
Over the last couple of weeks Willow Class have been very busy. They have been writing instructions for 
how to build their cheese copter. They have followed instructions to make their own paper airplanes. 
They also had an amazing time at Forest school: building dens, jumping in the mud, cooking in the mud 
kitchen and best of all making their own jam on toast.   



Sycamore 
Sycamore have been very busy recently. They have been experimenting with both thermal conductors 
and insulators in Science (margarine experiment unfortunately not very successfully!). We had a                     
brilliant poetry workshop with Hussein Manawer (before his appearance at the Chiddingly Festival) and 
we wrote and performed poems about things that we love. Year 6 have been on their first trip of the 
year and went to Bushy Wood to learn about safety in action when out and about in the world.  

 



Forest School (Last Week) 
Oak Class were very excited for their first session of Forest School as they headed out onto the school grounds and 
found somewhere to sit around the fire circle. The children learnt the rules for keeping safe around the fire. 
 
A group of children went foraging for blackberries, and once they had collected 
enough they added a little water and using a large stick they crushed up the 
blackberries to make paint. Some children added charcoal to their paint to make 
a different colour to paint with. They then used sticks and leaves to create some 
beautiful pictures. 
 
As the children explored the Forest School area they came across something: “I 
found a toad”. Looking at it closer, what they had actually found was a rather 
large frog. The children watched the frog move and hop across the ground, and 
as they watched we talked about the markings on the frog and the differences       
between a frog and a toad. Oak also did lots of bug hunting, carefully placing their 
findings in magnifying pots so they could take a closer look. 
 
There were all sorts of creations in the mud kitchen. A few of the children made 
some small mud cakes that were decorated with flowers and leaves. They walked around offering people a cake.  
 
We finished our session with a game of ‘keeper of the keys’. The children took it in turns to be the keeper in the 
middle, then running as fast as they could to catch their class mate that had just ‘stolen’ the keys. They got so  
engrossed that a few children did more than one lap of the circle. Great first session Oak Class! 



Dates For Your Diary 

October 2024         

3rd — Sycamore Forest School 

3rd — special menu for school census 

10th — Harvest Festival assembly at 9.15am (parents welcome) 

10th — Oak Forest School 

17th — Flu Vaccinations and Willow Class trip 

25th — Term 1 ends        

November 2024        

4th — Term 2 starts   

12th, 13th, 18th & 21st — Open Days please book at:  https://forms.gle/3QHW4RdTKdrtzk396 

14th — Oak Forest School   

21st — Beech Forest School  

28th — Willow Forest School   

29th — Book Fair  

December 2024        

5th — Sycamore Forest School 

12th — Oak Forest School 

20th — Term 2 ends         

January 2025          

6th  — INSET Day          

7th — Term 3 starts         

14th — Term 3 ends 

24th — Term 4 starts 

April 2025 

4th — Term 4 ends 

22nd — Term 5 starts 

May 2025 

5th — May bank holiday 

23rd — Term 5 ends 

June 2025 

2nd —  INSET Day 

3rd — Term 6 starts 

July 2025 

21st —Term 6 ends 

22nd — INSET Day 



Please make orders on ParentPay 

like normal but if your child 

wants the BBQ chicken burger 

please order the main meal and if 

they would like the vegetarian 

Quorn hot dog please choose the 

vegetarian option. 







Would you like to become a NSPCC volunteer and 
visit local schools to deliver Speak out Stay safe 
workshops to local primary school children? The 
NSPCC School Service is looking for enthusiastic 
volunteers to join our fantastic East Sussex team to 
visit two schools on average each month (term time 
only) to help us protect a generation of children from 
abuse and neglect. The more volunteers we have in 
our team, the more local children we can help support 
and keep safe. 
You will receive full training and will be fully supported 
in your role.  
For more information, please click here:  

NSPCC | Volunteers 
 

https://join-us.nspcc.org.uk/volunteers/vacancy/speak-out-stay-safe-volunteer-information-meeting-london--south-east/8063/description/







